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Mileage Certificate Changes 2024

Vermont Agency of Transportation -- February 20, 2024

CAVENDISH TH-30

(CTUA:1406-0)

(CERTCODE:1406-0) Miles  0.055
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From: Croft, Johnathan
To: Cav Town Mgr
Cc: Alley, Kerry; DeAndrea, Pam
Subject: RE: TH 30 Town of Cavendish
Date: Tuesday, December 12, 2023 11:03:37 AM
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image005.pnq

Good morning Rick,
Can you send along a copy of the Selectboard minutes and a copy of the survey?

Johnathan

Johnathan Croft | Mapping Section Chief

Policy, Planning & Research Bureau — Mapping Section
Policy, Planning & Intermodal Development Division
Vermont Agency of Transportation

219 North Main Street | Barre, VT 05641

802-828-2600 phone | johnathan.croft@vermont.gov

http://vtrans.vermont.gov

7~ VERMONT

AGENCY OF TRANSPORTATION

It’s time to “button up” your homes for winter and the State of Vermont and the Button Up Vermont campaign
have many resources available. To help prepare for and get through the home heating season, you can find
information, financial resources, tips and more at vermont.gov/ButtonUpVT.

Updated (bivalent) COVID boosters and flu shots are now available! Stay up to date on your vaccines by
contacting your pharmacy, doctor's office or visiting healthvermont.gov/MyVaccine for walk-in opportunities.

From: Cav Town Mgr <CavTM@cavendishvt.org>

Sent: Tuesday, December 12, 2023 11:01 AM

To: Croft, Johnathan <Johnathan.Croft@vermont.gov>

Cc: Alley, Kerry <Kerry.Alley@vermont.gov>; DeAndrea, Pam <Pam.DeAndrea@vermont.gov>
Subject: Re: TH 30 Town of Cavendish

You don't often get email from cavtm@cavendishvt.org. Learn why this is important

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the
sender.

The new survey also changes the Mileage of the class 3 from .22 t0 .18 | believe, so that will change as
well.

Rick Chambers
Town Manager
Cavendish VT
802-226-7291

From: Croft, Johnathan <Johnathan.Croft@vermont.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, December 12, 2023 10:44 AM

To: Cav Town Mgr <CavTM @cavendishvt.org>

Cc: Alley, Kerry <Kerry.Alley@vermont.gov>; DeAndrea, Pam <Pam.DeAndrea@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: TH 30 Town of Cavendish
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BPM 06.01,73

ACT 63 RECLASSIFTCATION Town __ CAVENDISH __ "
Officials Participating: - Sheet 2 of _3_
Q. R. Phelan, Town Manager Field Work By
J. D. Clifford, District Engineer Date
Comnilation BY E,J, Chahot.
bate _11/12/74
Town Present Provisional
Huy. No. | Mileage | Class 3 | Class 3 | Class & Remarks
29 0.30 0.30
31 0.45 0.45
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Thank you Rick for sending this info along. | have included Kerry and Pam, who will be processing the
mileage certificates and this change.

Johnathan

Johnathan Croft | Mapping Section Chief

Policy, Planning & Research Bureau — Mapping Section
Policy, Planning & Intermodal Development Division
Vermont Agency of Transportation

219 North Main Street | Barre, VT 05641

802-828-2600 phone | johnathan.croft@vermont.gov

http://vtrans.vermont.gov

7~ VERMONT

AGENCY OF TRANSPORTATION

It's time to “button up” your homes for winter and the State of Vermont and the Button Up Vermont campaign
have many resources available. To help prepare for and get through the home heating season, you can find
information, financial resources, tips and more at vermont.gov/ButtonUpVT.

Updated (bivalent) COVID boosters and flu shots are now available! Stay up to date on your vaccines by
contacting your pharmacy, doctor's office or visiting healthvermont.gov/MyVaccine for walk-in opportunities.

From: Cav Town Mgr <CavTM@cavendishvt.org>
Sent: Tuesday, December 12, 2023 10:41 AM

To: Croft, Johnathan <Johnathan.Croft@vermont.gov>
Subject: Re: TH 30 Town of Cavendish

You don't often get email from cavtm@cavendishvt.org. Learn why this is important

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the
sender.
Johnathan,

Wanted to inform you that the Selectboard voted last night to except the survey recently done which ends
the Town Road at the class 3. There was no evidence found in his survey of a town road. | will reflect the
changes this coming year.

Rick Chambers
Town Manager
Cavendish VT
802-226-7291

From: Croft, Johnathan <Johnathan.Croft@vermont.gov>
Sent: Monday, December 11, 2023 3:09 PM
To: Cav Town Mgr <CavTM®@cavendishvt.org>

Cc: Brunk, Meghan <Meghan.Brunk@vermont.gov>; Alley, Kerry <Kerry.Alley@vermont.gov>; DeAndrea, Pam

< DeAndr >
Subject: RE: TH 30 Town of Cavendish

Good afternoon Rick,
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VTrans is currently mapping TH-30 (Carlton Road) in two segments, one being 0.22 miles of class 3
town highway and the other being 0.13 miles of class 4 town highway. This mileage has been carried
since the current highway classification was implemented as a result of Act 63 of 1973.

HPM 06,01,73

ACT 63 RECLASSIFICATION Tovn  CAVENDISH -
Nfficials Participating: 4 Sheet 2 of g
Q. R. Phelan, Town Manager Field Work Bv
J. D. Clifford, District Engineer . Date
Compilation ﬁv‘_ﬁ 1. Chabot
Date _11/12/74
Town Present Provisional
Hwy. No. | Mileage Class 3 Class 3 Class 4 Remarks
29 0.30 0.30 :
30 0:22 | o022 e R
31 0.45 0.45

The 1931 town highway map of Cavendish shows this segment as 0.3 miles.

https://maps.vtrans.vermont.gov/Maps/TownMapSeries/WINDSOR_Co/CAVENDISH/CAVENDISH 19
31.pdf

The 1940 map shows the increase to 0.35 miles, and this is the total mileage that is still used today.



https://maps.vtrans.vermont.gov/Maps/TownMapSeries/WINDSOR_Co/CAVENDISH/CAVENDISH_1931.pdf
https://maps.vtrans.vermont.gov/Maps/TownMapSeries/WINDSOR_Co/CAVENDISH/CAVENDISH_1931.pdf
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https://maps.vtrans.vermont.gov/Maps/TownMapSeries/WINDSOR_Co/CAVENDISH/CAVENDISH_MI
LEAGE_1940.tif

I am not finding any documentation showing the legal establishment through the statutory process.
Looking at the Beers Atlas from the 1870’s, there is a road that goes to the dwelling of LD Foster, so
this road has existed for quite a while. The road does not seem to be on the earlier Walling Map from
the 1850’s, so may have been established between those dates.

&

Since TH-30 (Carlton Road) has been mapped since 1940 as 0.35 miles and been included in the
inventory since 1931, | would expect that dedication and acceptance may be a method of
establishment if the town has maintained this road over the years, or the town had laid this road out as
a highway since it has been included for so long. Unfortunately, the town highway map is not a legal
document for highway establishment, and it is the documentation that exists within the town records
that would show the laying out of Carlton Road.

There would need to be more research by the Town in the road books to see if there is a highway laid
out in Whitesville to the LD Foster dwelling or the previous owner, that would show legal establishment
of TH-30 (Carlton Road).

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments regarding this inquiry, or mapping in
general.

Johnathan

Johnathan Croft | Mapping Section Chief

Policy, Planning & Research Bureau — Mapping Section
Policy, Planning & Intermodal Development Division
Vermont Agency of Transportation
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219 North Main Street | Barre, VT 05641
802-828-2600 phone | johnathan.croft@vermont.gov

http://vtrans.vermont.gov

7~ VERMONT

AGENCY OF TRANSPORTATION

It’s time to “button up” your homes for winter and the State of Vermont and the Button Up Vermont campaign
have many resources available. To help prepare for and get through the home heating season, you can find
information, financial resources, tips and more at vermont.gov/ButtonUpVT.

Updated (bivalent) COVID boosters and flu shots are now available! Stay up to date on your vaccines by
contacting your pharmacy, doctor's office or visiting healthvermont.gov/MyVaccine for walk-in opportunities.

From: Cav Town Mgr <CavTM vendishvt.org>
Sent: Monday, December 11, 2023 1:47 PM

To: Croft, Johnathan <Johnathan.Croft@vermont.gov>
Subject: TH 30 Town of Cavendish

You don't often get email from cavtm@cavendishvt.org. Learn why this is important

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Johnathan,

| was given your email by Meghan Brunk. | have a landowner that is looking to build on what | thought was a
class 4 Town Road. He had his land surveyed and they could not find any record of the road being town
owned. This is for TH 30, Carlton Road in Cavendish VT.

I had denied his building permit until we could figure this out but with the surveyor finding nothing it
changes things. I'm guessing there is no road which would allow his permit to go through.

The road was listed in our mileage and map and that's why there was confusion for me. | guessiit's
possible it was just assumed and that's why it was listed. Do you agree? | have a selectboard meeting
tonight on this matter as the landowner wants to move forward.

Rick Chambers
Town Manager
Cavendish VT
802-226-7291
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